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Newsletter Editor 

Lion Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas 

Midland, TX 79703 

Donald_McConnell@outlook.com 

District2a1newsletter@hotmail.com 

Like us on Facebook: district2a1lions 

Save the Date 
District Meeting   
Colorado City 
July 28 & 29 

I write this on June 19th as I come to the end of my year as District Governor. Being District 

Governor is really a 3 year commitment. As 2nd VDG you begin learning how Multiple Dis-

trict 2 (which is the state of Texas and who we are) operates. As 2nd & 1st VDG you visit clubs 

and start getting to know the Lions in our District. You also have the opportunity to learn 

from the District Governor, International Family, and governors from other districts.  

In return for these 3 years of time I got a bunch of new friends from across our District, the 

State, and around the world. I also got the opportunity to hear about great service projects and 

to participate with clubs in many ways. Being an old guy (73 on July 29) I am a little worn out 

but I wouldn’t trade the past 3 years.  

A big thank you to all you Lions for all you did for me. 

The State of Lions in District 2A1 

Membership 

We missed the goal of being positive in membership. As I write this we are unfavorable 30. 

For the year we added 205 new members but lost 235. We strengthened our position in Big 

Spring, Pecan Bayou, and Midland Downtown. This coming year we will concentrate on 

McClulloch County, San Saba, and Santa Anna. Although we missed the goal I feel good 

about our membership. We did the best job controlling drops of any district and we have few 

clubs at risk. 

Leadership 

We have made great progress in the area of leadership over the last couple of years.  

The zone chairs, treasurer, camp directors, 1st, 2nd, and 2nd VDG elect are all outstanding lead-

ers for now and the future. We no longer have to look at PDGs to fill all our leadership re-

quirements. We also have many outstanding club presidents that are doing a great job. 

Finances 

We achieved our goal of income exceeding expenses. This is thanks to many Lions who par-
ticipated by buying pins, raffle tickets, and bingo. We don’t have a lot of money but we have 
enough to do the things that will help us grow and expand.  
 

I end this year very optimistic about the present and future of Lions in District 2A1 

 



 

 

           PDG Joyce Downie  

              and husband                       

   Lion Ron       

          

        Support  
 

District 2-A1 Governor Dave Richison     
and his 2016-2017 Cabinet 

                       Chris Maxwell   
                  Sales Manager      

                    Eljen Technology 
                     1300 W. Broadway 

                     Sweetwater, TX  79556 
 

Phone: 325-235-4276 ext. 2002 
Toll Free:  888-800-8771 ext. 2002 
Fax:  325-235-0701 
 

Visit our website: www.eljentechnology.com 

New Centennial Beginnings 

 

Chicago is here!!! Way too soon although it has 
taken a full year, 365 days.  We are about to    
embark on the this once in a life time Centennial 
year. Now is the time for “The Power of We” as 
our next International President likes to say.  

With new beginnings mean that we are closing the chapter known as 
2016-2017. Our current District Governor Dave made a very strong 
effort to meet with all the clubs, resolve conflicts, problems, and 
made membership a top priority.  Our District Governor has pathed 
the way for successful membership recruitment. 

The Lee High School Band has a saying, “Nothing we have done in the 
past will be good enough in the future”.   

I believe in “The Power of We, We Serve”.  How much more of an im-
pact can we as Lions have on our communities with an increased 
membership base, but before we as Lions can have this life changing 
impact; we must begin with that next new Lion recruit. There are 
possibly many things that we would rather be doing instead of volun-
teering. In most of us our    service heart opens up and we embrace 
the challenge of our communities.  

“Leadership is the pen that is filled with the ink of destiny. Let us pick 
up the pen and write a great chapter”, Naresh Aggarwal. 

DG Elect Armando Subia 

Acuna Eye Clinic 

Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Alert Chairperson 

 

Chaplain 

Frank Berthold 

3214  N. Chadbourne St. 

San Angelo, TX  76903 

Home: 325-486-0038 

Cell  325-245-8044 

fbert0038@aol.com 

 

District Conventions 

Keith Perrine  

P. O. Box 61864 

San Angelo, TX 76906 

Home  325-651-6474 

Cell   325-656-3252 

Keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

Directory 

Jim Chapman 

311 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX  78639 

Home  325-388-3231 

grandadtexas@yahoo.com 

Global Leadership 

PDG A.J. Dolle 

P. O. Box 1069 

Eden, TX 76837 

Cell 325-869-5717 

dgaj2a1@wcc.net 

Global Membership 

Roy Landry 

3010 Briargrove Ln. 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-949-5151 

Cell 806-433-2961 

landrys@aol.com 

Historian 

Helen Wilde 

3209 Southland Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

Home  325-942-6647 

Cell 325-277-4758 

hmjwilde@suddenlink.com 
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Russell’s Ramblings 

Remember the first day of school? Better yet, remember the 

week before the first day of school? There was the shopping for 

new school clothes, purchasing new supplies and maybe even 

the athletic physical before starting the season. Excitement and 

anticipation were the name of the game and even if we feigned 

not being excited, we really were. I am going through much the 

same emotions now. 

Last Saturday we travelled to San Angelo for the meeting of the Board of Directors for 

our West Texas Lions Eye Bank. My personal journey has revolved around the eye 

bank. The soundness both financially and operationally of our eye bank is very im-

portant to me. Great things are about to happen and I would encourage our member-

ship to participate in the raffle to win a trophy elk hunt. See a board member or give 

me a call for your chance at winning this great prize. 

Then, on Friday, Lion Whitney and I travelled to Kerrville for our First VIP Weekend. We 

met up with Lion Joel Kuykendall and enjoyed a grand weekend of fun, challenges and 

education. Lion Whitney is our district’s appointed Texas Lions Camp Director and Lion 

Joel is beginning his first term as our camp director. It was great sitting with them dur-

ing the classes and activities and watching their excitement begin to ignite as they 

begin this year as your TLC elected directors. 

How can our clubs help these two eager directors? When Club Presidents are contact-

ed, you can help facilitate their visits to your clubs. They are anxious to get started and 

begin those necessary club visits. Please laugh at their jokes and try to catch onto their 

excitement. 

An even more important need is present. Our Camp Directors need a club liaison from 

each club. This is very important to them in assisting in getting information to the clubs 

concerning all matters of the camp. All that is required is a willingness to assist and a 

love and passion for the camp. 

Officer inductions are in full swing this time of year. I have been honored to attend the 

Big Spring Centennial Lions Club charter night and the Midland Westside officer induc-

tion and awards banquet. Good luck to all new officers throughout our district. 

Finally, as Governor Dave finishes his year, let’s give him a standing ovation. He has 

worked hard, he has counseled clubs in need and has been a friend to us all. As he 

fades into the role of Past District Governor, we should remember his level of expertise 

and love for Lionism. 

As we forge ahead into our new year as Lions, possibly in new and different roles, may 

we keep moving forward. Oh, and remember, “It’s great to be a Lion.” 

1st VDG Elect Russell Livingston 

Election Manager 

Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

joyced2@suddenlink.net 

Leader Dog 

Keith Perrine  

P. O. Box 61864 

San Angelo, TX 76906 

Home  325-651-6474 

Cell   325-656-3252 

Keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

LCIF 

Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

joyced2@suddenlink.net 

Long Range Planning 

Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Director Vision Screening 

Jim Chapman 

311 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX  78639 

Home  325-388-3231 

grandadtexas@yahoo.com 

 

 

Parliamentarian 

PDG Tom Blasé 

2914 Moss Ave. 

Midland, TX  79705 

Home 432-218-8021 

Cell  325-315-7060 

tomblasesr@gmail.com  

Peace Poster 

Scott Patterson 

8313 W. Grape Creek 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

Sight Preservation 

Lee Sigler 

126 Allen 

Early, TX 

Home 325-646-4820 

Cell 325-647-0481 

leesigler@verizon.net 
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      Midland West Side 

                Lions Club 
 

          Proudly Supports 
 

     1VDG Armando Subia 

  

   and the 2016/2017 DG Team 

                   Midland   

                   West Side Lions Club 
                         

                            Home Club of                                          

PDG  Robert (Bob) Edwards 
 

Proudly Supports  

 

The District 2-A1  Leadership Team 

                  

              The Lions of  

                Colorado City          
                         

                                       Support 

 

The District 2-A1  Leadership 

Team 

 

Tail-Twister 

Ken Martin 

2604 Williams Lakeshore  

Kingsland, TX  78639 

Cell 325-248-4547 

 

Assistant Tail-Twister 

Kathy McConnell 

307 Thomas 

Midland, TX  79703 

Home  432-520-5651 

Cell  432-638-1070 

katmc307@aol.com 

 

Texas Lions Camp North 

Charles (Chuck) Henicke 

Kingsland Lions Club 

325-247-6828 

c.shenicke@verizon.net 

 

 

Texas Lions Camp South 

Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-520-5651 

Cell 432-413-3935 

Donald_McConnell@outlook.com 

 

 

Texas Lions Foundation 

Bridgette Rogers 

P.O. Box 587 

Sonora, TX  76950 

Home  325-387-2309 

6200br@gmail.com  

 

TLERC 

 

Youth Exchange 

Mark Singh 

5408 Hillcrest 

Midland, TX  

Home 432-694-0147 

Cell 432-687-5424 

mmsingh@suddenlink.net 

 

 

Webmaster  

Wynn Alston 

Home 325-651-4102 

Wynn@wcc.net 

Club News  

The Big Spring Centennial Lion’s Club provided a Spot Eye Exam for 

the  Boy’s and Girl’s Club of Big Spring, Texas. The Lions take pride in 

their service to children and their vision needs. On June 6th a roaring 

amount of children were examined, 70 boys and 49 girls. A letter was 

sent home to the children that might need have a professional medical 

examination.  

The Lion’s next exam will happen at the Howard County Library on 

June 14th. Donna Downing of the library will be on hand to help with the 

Lion’s project. The screening takes just a minute or two and then the 

children can “roar” back to their reading program. 

The Lion’s are here to serve their community. Look for our club on Fa-

cebook: Big Spring Centennial Lion’s Club or plan to attend one of our 

meetings at the TA Truck Stop on the 1st Tuesday of the month at Noon 

and the 3rd Thursday at 6 pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EVERETT J, “EBB” GRINDSTAFF   

                                           P. O.  BOX 369 

                     Ballinger, TX 76821 

PAST INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT              B: 325-365-3515                                                                                      

THE INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION           R: 325-365-2400      
                   OF LIONS CLUBS                                  Fax: 365-5263                                  
                                                                                  Cell: 325-977-0145 

mailto:c.shenicke@verizon.net
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DG 

Dave Richison 

104 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

Home 325-388-2091 

Cell 000-000-0000 

daverichison@gmail.com 

1st VDG 

Armando Subia 

4018 Monty Drive 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-694-3861 

Cell 432-238-2267 

A_Subia49@yahoo.com 

2nd VDG 

Russell Livingston 

3602 Maymont 

Midland, TX 79707 

Home 432-520-3404 

Cell 432-559-9010 
rlivingston3602@hotmail.com 

Cabinet Secretary 

Merissa Swink 

32 Garden Road 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

Home 325-650-9896 

Cell 000-000-0000 

merisaswink@outlook.com 

Cabinet Treasurer 

Chris Maxwell 

408 CR 109 

Sweetwater, TX 79556 

Home 325-665-0127 

Work 325-235-9235 
cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com 

     The San Angelo Dynamic  

    Downtown Lions Club 

  Proudly Supports  

District Governor Dave Richison  

and the District 2-A1 Leadership Team  

Club News Continued 

The Lions of Sweetwater at their 

Installation Dinner.    
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Zone 1 Chairperson 

Felis Subia 

4018 Monty 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-694-3861 

Cell 432-238-3452 

felissubia@yahoo.com 

Zone 2 Chairperson 

Marianne Stevenson 

3573 CR 133 

Colorado City, TX 

79512 

Home 325-728-9203 

Cell 000-000-0000 

MCS4446@yahoo.com 

Zone 3 Chairperson 

Larry Melton 

PO Box 84 

Ballinger, TX 76821 

Home 325-365-3296 

Cell 000-000-0000 

xxx 

Zone 4 Chairperson 

Mona Soland 

304 Kleen Ave 

Horseshoe Bay TX 78657 

Home 830-613-4168 

Cell 

Lionmona@sbcglobal.net 

Zone 5 Chairperson 
Stephanie Subia 

4018 Monty 
Midland, Tx 79703 
Home 000-000-0000 
Cell 432-296-0846 

Steph.Subia@gmail.com 

 

Zone 6 Chairperson 

Larry Walker 
5942 Lyndhurst Dr. 

San Angelo, TX 76901 
Cell 325-212-9976 

Home 325-227-8093 
Larry.e.Walker45@gmail.com 

Scott Patterson 
 

District Legacy Project 

On June 16th, 39 Lions gathered in Eden to Dedicate the District Legacy Project.  The project includes a cen-
tury plant provided by District 2A2 and monument purchased through district funds. The monument and centu-
ry plant sit on the southwest corner of the intersection of US highway 87 and 83.  Hwy 83 runs from the Mexi-
can border to the Canadian border and Hwy 87 runs from the Gulf to Canada. This is an appropriate intersec-
tion to have a monument to Lions.  
 
PDG AJ Dolle explained how this side of the intersection had been overgrown with weeds and trash and how 
much better it looked with the monument and century plant surrounded by flowers.  
 
The dedication was followed by a fish & hushpuppy lunch. 
 
 A big thank you to all the Lions who made this happen.   
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Club News Continued 

“The A1 CLUB” 
in the Lions 2-A1 District 

Sweetwater Lions Club 
We Serve 

On June 17th the Midland West Side Club held their installation dinner.     

Midland West Side Lions Club newly inducted officers, Lion Jennifer Neves (Secretary), Lion Scott Britton (2nd Vice), Lion 

Donald McConnell (President) DG Dave Richison, Lion Jeweliann Flores  (1st Vice), and Lion Kathy McConnell (Treasurer).   

Lion Scott Britton receiving 

the Melvin Jones award. 

Lion Carolee Britton receiving 

the Melvin Jones award. 

Lion JR Bourland displaying his 

award for an outstanding  year. 
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100% 

Lions Club of Ballinger 

Colorado City Lions Club 

Concho County Lions Club 

Concho Pearl Lions Club 

Concho Valley Law Enforcement Lions Club 

Kingsland Lions Club 

San Angelo East Angelo Lions Club 

San Angelo Downtown 

San Angelo North by Northwest Lions Club 

Sweetwater Lions Club 

 
200% 

Mason Lions Club 

Midland Downtown Lions Club 

 
1000% 

Midland Westside Lions Club 

Rev. 050817 

 

2016-2017 100% Clubs 

Contributing to the Eight Charities that Lions District 2-A1 supports 

SAVE THE DATE 

ROPE YOURSELF IN TO ATTEND ALL DISTRICT MEETINGS 

NEXT MEETING 

                           Colorado City 

                                July 28-29 2017                                 
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The District needs your support for 2017-2018.   

Please help support the District Governor Team, District 2-A1, and a chance to give your 

club some exposure by advertising in the 2017-2018 District publications (Website and 

Newsletter). 

We need your support more than ever! 
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District Training 

A great opportunity for all Lions 

More Information on the next page. 



District Training  
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SHORT HISTORY OF LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL 

1911 Dr. W. P. Woods of Indiana founded Royal Order of Lions 

1916 Dr. Woods changed name to "International Association of Lions" and relinquished 

charter to the -'International Association of Lions Clubs". 

Melvin Jones, an insurance man& member of the Circle Club of Chicago had a vision 

of "What these men, who are successful because of their drive, intelligence and ambi-

tions could accomplish were they put to work helping improve their communities" He 

and his wife wrote hundreds of letters inviting others to join an international associa-

tion of service clubs. 

 

1917 Melvin invited representatives of business clubs to meet in Chicago . A plaque, lat-

er found when the La Salle Hotel was demolished, stated "Lions International, 

Founded at the La Salle Hotel, Chicago, Ill June, 17, 1917- WeServe" The first 

convention and adoption of a Constitution & Bylaws, Objects and Ethics was held 

at the Adolphus Hotel in Dallas, Tx on October 8, 1917. This has been recognized 

as the official birthday of Lions Clubs International by establishing October B as 

World Service Day every year. Nine States and 27 Clubs were represented at the 

first Convention. 

 

WWI Efforts of Lions were devoted to Bonds and Books for Troops. During the influenza 

epidemic efforts were turned to health subjects. 

1925· Helen Keller addressed the Convention and challenged Lions to become "Knights of 

the Blind & Hearing Impaired". Lionism and sight & hearing conservation have been 

synonymous ever since. 

1942 Dues were suspended for World War 11 soldiers while overseas. 

1975 LCIF established as the Lions outlet for Humanitarian & Disaster Relief 

1982 Texas Lion E.J. "Ebb" Grindstaff elected President and started Drug Awareness and Diabetic 

Research &;Awareness Programs 

 

Lions have been known worldwide for their service to those in need, not only the blind. 

Our organization has grown from the 27 clubs in 1917 to over 40,000 clubs in 180-some 

countries and over 1,400,000 members. Thousands of persons have .been given a new 

life because the Lions provided guidance, love and the material things which they never 

had or never had the thought of getting. Eye glasses, cateract operations, prophesies, schol-

arships, diabetic clinics. schools, homes and hospitals are just a few of the things Lions have 

provided. It is a privilege to be a part of such an organization, yes IT'S GREAT TO BE A LI-

ON. 
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Sunday, December 3, 2000 - Weatherford Democrat 

Legendary Lion Remembered 

Robert Roy Keaton, a dynamic and visionary leader in the formative year 
of Lions Clubs International was recently remembered in a special tribute 
hosted by the Weatherford Noon Lions Club. A Memorial Plaque honor-
ing the Weatherford native and past director general of Lions Club Inter-

national was also unveiled at his gravesite. 

The information below is what was on the plaque at the graveside in Old Green-

wood Cemetery 

 

 

 

R. Roy Keaton 

R. Roy Keaton, a Weatherford native, became Special Representative 

for Lions Club International in 1934, establishing Lions Clubs across 

the United States, Mexico, and Canada. Roy was named Assistant 

Secretary General in 1945 and heir apparent to 

succeed Melvin Jones, the Founder of Llonism.  In 1948, Roy Keaton 
was named Director General becoming head of the world's largest ser-
vice organization.  Under his leadership, Lions Clubs members hip in-

creased from 380,000 members to more than 

600,000 Lions and the scope of Lionism spread from 28  to 102  countries. 

In 2000 there are more than1.4 million Lions Clubs members in 185 

countries and geographic locations. The unprecedented growth of Lions 

Clubs waslargely because of the dynamic leadership, vision and tireless 

efforts of Robert Roy Keaton. 
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